
 

 

              

                              

                         Minutes from the March 12th 2024 Regular Town Board Meeting 

 

The Town Board Meeting began at 7 PM. The pledge of allegiance was recited.  

Board Members in Attendance: Chairman, Robert Dries, Treasurer, Tom Spicer,  Supervisor, Darrell Budic, 

Supervisor Dave Price, and Clerk, Leah Spicer.  

Minutes were read from the February 12th 2024 Town Board Meeting.  Dave Price made a motion to 
approve the minutes, Darrell Budic seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.    

Tom Spicer gave the Treasurer’s Report, which was noted as a matter of record.  

Year to date Budget Report was reviewed.  

Road Report. 2024 Road Plan was presented. Town Board will get bids for a seal coat on High Point Road, 
double seal coat on Burris Road (using $21,000 TRIP money), seal coat on Red Hill, and wedging( on half 
and all) of Bigelow Hill Road.  The bids will be presented at the May 2024 Board Meeting.  

ARIP Project. This project is specifically for agricultural roads that are weight limited. Robert Dries 
pursued filling out the application, but in the process found that we do not have a road that meets the 
specifications of this project.    

Replacing the Culvert on Spring Valley Road. Board reviewed the plans proposed by Westbrooke 
Engineering for different culvert options from 2021. We have put this project on hold several times due 
to inflationary costs. We have $72,500 of TRIP, which needs to be used by 2025, this is only about half 
the cost of that project. Board will revisit this at a later date. 

Public Comment.  

Carl Gilbertson mentioned that River Road needs a little gravel about 10 feet down.  

Dave Price made a motion to adjourn and the motion was seconded by Darrell Budic. The motion was 
:approved unanimously.  Meeting ended at 7:35  PM.  

Leah Spicer , Town Clerk , 6281 State Road 130 , Avoca WI 53506 , 608-217-1137 


